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Here is a wonderful way  

for any church, regardless 

of its size, to help Victory 

Baptist Press send Bibles  

to the mission field. 
 

D 
isplaying a rack of these 

beautiful memorial cards in 

the foyer of your church is the 

perfect way to recommend to the 

members of your church that they 

donate to Victory Baptist Press in 

memory of their departed loved 

ones. All memorial gifts given to 

VBP go toward the printing and 

distribution of Scriptures around the 

world. 

 

These racks come fully stocked and 

will sit alone on a foyer table or will 

mount upon a wall. 

  

Read more in the editor’s notes. 
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MEMORIALSMEMORIALSMEMORIALSMEMORIALS 

Victory Baptist Press  
recently received memorial gifts  

 

From 
H. C. & Maye Gore 

In memory of 
J. B. Day 

Emma Jean Phipps 
 

 Blessed are the dead which die  
in the Lord from henceforth: Yea, 
saith the Spirit, that they may  
rest from their labours; and their 

works do follow them. 
(Revelation 14:13) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brethren, 

The question I hear asked more often than 

any other, especially from preacher friends 

is, “Are you keeping busy?” I get the idea 

they are asking if I am traveling and 

preaching a lot, which I am, but there is 

also a lot of work to be done at the home 

office or around the print shop. I carry a 

laptop computer with me to meetings so I 

can work from a motel room during the 

day.  I also fly to as many meetings as 

possible to save time, and that is usually 

less expensive than driving. However, 

there is never enough time to get done all 

we would like to accomplish. If it were not 

for others who help us carry the burden for 

the printing and distribution of the 

Scriptures and getting the job done, we 

could not even come close to keeping VBP 

in operation.  

One project that has been on my mind for 

several years is supplying churches with a 

convenient way to provide Bibles rather 

than flowers in memory of a departed 

loved one, but we just never found the time 

to implement the program. Now, a dear 

preacher friend, Pastor Lee Cadenhead 

has led his church, Ridge Road Baptist of 

Brewton, Alabama (which already supports 

VBP on a monthly basis), to sponsor such 

a program.  Any church willing to publically 

display the four-pocket, acrylic card rack 

and twenty beautiful memorial and 

dedication cards, with five different custom 

designs, can get these free of charge and 

shipped immediately.   

 

Brother Cadenhead says, 

Years ago, we as a church began 

dedicating Bibles in lieu of flowers as 

an expression of sympathy toward 

those in bereavement. We’ve found 

this to be very practical and those in 

bereav ement have consist ent ly 

communicated their gratitude for this 

met hod of ex pres s ing our 

condolences. It is our hope that these 

card racks and dedication cards will 

help churches like yours be a blessing 

to God’s people while investing in 

God’s worldwide mission through a 

ministry that is doctrinally sound, 

missions oriented, and committed to 

the King James Bible.   

We believe that the Victory Baptist 

Press dedication cards are an 

excellent way for members of your 

congregation to express their  

encouragement, gratit ude, and 

condolences at the same time that 

they make an eternal difference by 

providing Bibles for the mission field.  

 

To receive a rack, fully stocked with the 

beautiful cards and envelopes that will 

make it convenient for your members to 

remember a departed loved one, contact: 

Crystal Perrine 

c/o Victory Baptist Press 

P. O. Box 766 

Milton, FL 32572 

850-384-1171 

crystal@victorybaptistpress.com 

 

Thank you Brother Cadenhead for leading 

your church to sponsor this wonderful 

program. 

 

Be sure to read Brother Bill Richburg’s 

notes on page 4 about the great need for  

Bibles in Peru and pray that the need will 

soon be met. Please continue to pray for 

the day by day operation of VBP. 

Jim Fellure 
. 

 

E
d
it
o
r’s
 N
o
te
s 

Jim & Mary Fellure 
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Al & Heidi Berg 
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When you support Victory Baptist Press you are helping send the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ, in its purest form, around the world. You too will be a vital part of the VBP 

ministry when you: 

• Include VBP in your regular monthly mission giving. 

• Contribute financially to help meet the need for paper. One thousand dollars will purchase 

one roll. Thirty-two thousand dollars will purchase one truckload. 

• Support the operation of the print shop. One thousand three hundred and forty dollars will 

pay for one whole day of operation. One hundred sixty-seven dollars and fifty cents will pay 

for one hour of operation. 

• Become a volunteer worker. Without the volunteer help of many friends who help print, as-

semble, and ship Scriptures, the progress would be greatly hindered. 

• “Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course, and be glori-

fied, even as it is with you:” ( 2 Thessalonians 3:1) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Friends and Supporters, 

Since the mailing of our last Newsletter, we 

have begun the final stages of collating 

and binding 25,000 Spanish Bibles that will 

soon be headed to Guatemala. Printing 

and putting together a book has many 

challenges, which helps keep the mind 

young, and if there is any truth to the 

theory that working puzzles helps keep the 

mind healthy, I will be forever young. I wish  

I could say I have every kink worked out 

from start to finish, but that is just not the 

case. Often times when I solve one puzzle, 

another problem pops up. But as of today, 

I can thankfully say that our glue binder is 

running better than it ever has in all the 

time we have had it. That is not to say that 

there is no room for improvement, but it is 

a blessing to see the Bibles going through 

and coming out the way that they were 

intended to. I have to keep reminding 

myself that the ultimate goal is not to make 

a machine run perfectly, but to get the 

word of God to as many people as God will 

allow us. Please pray that God will provide 

for the shipping of this load of Bibles 

 

As we finish this project, we look forward to 

seeing how God is going to supply the next 

truckload of paper. Please pray with us to 

that end. The Lord willing, the next load of 

paper will also be Spanish Bibles; this time 

headed for Peru. From Peru, those Bibles 

will be distributed among missionaries in 

several South American countries. 

 

As I have been reading my own Bible this 

year in personal devotions, I have been 

thinking about the children of Israel and 

wondering if we would have done any 

better than most of them in their 

circumstances; in particular is the fact that 

they did not have a personal copy of the 

Scriptures. While it is true God did many 

miracles for them, these did not really 

happen all that often, and our memories 

are certainly no better than theirs. How 

often have we been in a really good 

meeting, where it seemed almost as if the 

Holy Ghost could be touched, and then 

we've gone to work the next day and done 

something really foolish? I have often 

wondered if an invitation was given to 

Christians at such a meeting to come back 

the next year and tell what God had done 

for them in that meeting, how many would 

there be who would come? I am such a 

miserably weak Christian, I know if I do not 

have a daily dose of God's word, and 

frequent preaching, I would be no better 

than any Old Testament Jew. Many people 

are getting saved on the mission field, but 

far too often they do not have a Bible from 

which to get daily nourishment, and they 

end up either in a cult or back into the 

world. Please help us get the word of God 

to both the saved and the lost around the 

world. 

May God bless you, 

Bro. Albert Berg 



SHAWN and EMMA DUNN 

109A E. High Street 

Liberty, IN 47353. 

765.580.2196  

preacherswdunn@gmail.com  

The Dunns became field representatives 

for Victory Baptist Press in September of 2010. 

After pastoring two churches for a total of twenty-four years and 

being heavily involved with printing and distributing the Scrip-

tures, the burden for scripture printing became so real to Bro. 

Dunn and his wife Emma, that he resigned as a pastor to be-

come a full-time representative for VBP. 

BILL and VICKI  RICHBURG 

P.O. Box 508  

Six Mile, SC 29682   

864.506.2380 

billrichburg@victorybaptistpress.com 

The Richburgs left a full-time ministry in 

South Carolina and became field representa-

tives for Victory Baptist Press in 1999. Brother Richburg now 

serves as our general field director. 

VBP Field Reps 
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BRO. BOB SCHMIDT AND HIS WIFE, LEONOR, ARE 

TRAVEL AGENTS AND DO THEIR BEST TO GET 

THE BEST FLIGHT RATES AVAILABLE FOR THE 

BRETHREN.  BROTHER BOB SAYS THEY CAN DO 

ESPECIALLY WELL WITH OVERSEAS FLIGHTS. 

  
850.983.3954 /  850.529.4761 / 850.418.3108  

bobleonor3@bellsouth.net 

Are you in need of extra Income? 
Are you an honest, born-again Christian with a good, clean 

testimony looking for an opportunity to earn extra income, 

without leaving or changing your current ministry? Be an 

associate for VBP. There is no cost, very little time involved, 

and the program is very rewarding. For a free information 

packet, email: crystal@victorybaptistpress.com, or write to 

Crystal Perrine at: Victory Baptist Press, P.O. Box 766, Mil-

ton, FL 32572, and request the Associate Program Infor-

mation. 

Bill Richburg Writes 

Dear Brethren, 

In Acts 16:9-10, the Macedonian Call was “Come over...and help 

us.” As Paul saw the vision and heard the cry, he immediately 

endeavored to answer that call. 

I also have heard a call for help, not from Macedonia, but from the 

country of Peru. A little over a year ago, my wife and I spent 10 

days in Peru, South America, with missionary Don Rich and his 

wife Carla laying the ground work for shipping a container of 

25,000 Spanish Bibles for the people of South America. While in 

Peru, the missionaries and national pastors all asked me the 

same question: How quickly can you get the Bibles printed and 

shipped to us?    

Now, for the last year, I have prayed, preached, pleaded, and 

used every other legitimate means to convince as many as I could 

to help with this great need. Just this past week, I made an urgent 

plea to many of our friends to help us, so we might get our paper 

order placed before the paper suppliers raise the prices on us 

again. Praise the Lord for those who have stepped forward to 

help, but even after we purchase the paper, we still have to order 

the cover stock, and then the shipping cost will need to come in.  

We desperately need to get the Peru project underway. Brother 

Rich told me just this week of a pastor needing Bibles for his 

whole church. In fact, the need is so great that Brother Rich, his 

wife, and another missionary are going to fly from Peru to Atlanta, 

Georgia, to pack 470 Bibles that I delivered there earlier this week 

into suitcases to take back to Peru. The total cost for that trip is 

$1,700, but to ship them through the United States postal service 

would have been over $2,800. 

The missionaries and national pastors are faithfully doing their 

jobs and waiting for help to come. I promise you just as the Word 

of God worked in Macedonia, it will work in South America also; 

but only if we get it there in time. 

Will you be one of those that will partner with us and help answer 

the Peruvian call. Please call me today at 864-506-2380 and let 

me know what you can do for this great need.    

     

Your Servant,   

Bill Richburg  

RELENTLESS! 

In the days of the ole fashioned camp  

meetings and  Circuit riders, preachers  

were so relentless in their ministry that  

on stormy days there was a proverbial  

saying: "There is nothing out today but  

crows and...preachers."  



 

 

I 
 sat on the floor in our church nursery 

with the two little boys in my charge. 

Together we were attempting to build a 

wall with the blocks that were strewn on 

the floor. Since they are under two years 

old, these little ones were more excited about knocking down 

anything that I could construct before I could finish it, but I 

persevered, trying to set a foundation that could be built upon. 

After a while, I succeeded in convincing them to help me build 

upon the base of blocks, and soon there was a “wall” of sorts, 

with every kind of building block that I could locate. Then, when 

I gave the go-ahead, they were each more than happy to topple 

the wall, with a swift kick and a twinkle in their eyes. 

I thought about how important it is to have that firm spiritual 

foundation in my own life upon which to build and how easy it 

sometimes is for the devil to stick his foot in and “topple” some 

of the good which the Lord has helped me build upon that 

foundation. His plans and devices are not always clear to see, 

and since he is a great deceiver, it requires being on guard at 

all times. As I have studied Nehemiah and the rebuilding of the 

wall of Jerusalem for my Wednesday night class, I realize once 

again that it takes great perseverance and great faith in the 

Lord to accomplish a great task. Ever since I got saved and a 

foundation was laid for me to build upon, I have been gradually 

adding block upon block, sometimes losing ground due to my 

own failures, sometimes having to rebuild due to the work of the 

evil one. 

The building blocks I seek to use are those of “gold, silver, 

precious stones.” The passage in 1 Corinthians 3:9-15 cautions 

me that I am to “take heed” how I build upon the foundation. 

Those precious little boys in my nursery class are too young to 

be careful of how they build that simple block wall, desiring 

more to destroy it than to build it; but I have the scriptural 

instruction and the knowledge necessary to build upon my 

foundation. It rests upon me to use the correct building 

materials to meet the criteria of the Masterbuilder, Jesus Christ, 

to build a life that will withstand the trial by fire and gain the 

reward promised. My encouragement and exhortation to “do it 

right” is found in 1 Corinthians 3:9 which says, “For we are 

labourers together with God: ye are God’s husbandry, ye are 

God’s building.” What a blessing to know I am not laboring 

alone! 

Note: Pam is the wife of Ed Leake, pastor of Colonial Baptist 

Church and director of Colonial Press of Charlottesville, 

Virginia. You may email her at:   

pamleake@colonialbaptist-cville.org. 
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Blessings & Benef its 
Mrs. Pam Leake 

VBP Recommends  

Missionary  

John Gillispie  

Brother Gillispie writes: 

Our family has been called by God to the 

field of Papua New Guinea. We believe our call is specifically to 

the Akoye (also known as Kapiropi) tribe, where we will be 

working alongside Bro. Matt and Bro. John Allen. We ask that you 

fervently pray for us that God will allow our family to get there as 

quickly as possible so that we can reach the Akoye tribe and 

further the Gospel in other tribes as well. Our pastor, Bro. Tim 

Fellure, has these words to say about our calling:  

 

Dear Friend, 

One of the greatest blessings of pastoring is watching 

God lay His hand on a young couple and call them out 

for a special purpose. I have no doubt that God has done 

just that in burdening John and Marciana Gillispie for 

Papua New Guinea. It is with great delight that I 

wholeheartedly commend them to you. 

 

John and Marciana have served selflessly in our church 

in whatever capacity was asked of them.  Bro. John 

taught the Jr. High Sunday School class, preached in our 

jail ministry, led our visitation program, and helped 

dev elop a ment oring 

program for our teen boys 

called Faithful Men.   

 

God has blessed him with 

a gracious and supportive 

wife, and I have no doubt 

that they will be faithful 

and fruitful servants on the 

mission field. 

 

It is an honor to be the 

sending church for the 

Gillispies, and I pray that you will partner with us in 

supporting their calling and ministry.  As their sending 

church, I assure you of strong accountability.  May our 

rich God richly bless you.  

Tim Fellure 

 

For further information on our calling to the mission field, you can 

visit us at www.each1reach1.net, on Facebook @each1reach1, or 

by contacting Victory Baptist Church, Milton, Florida (850) 623-

0086. 

 

Editor’s note: Please pray for John and his family as they prepare 

to go to the island country of Papua New Guinea. Hundreds of 

different language groups exist in this remote corner of the world, 

and many of these have not yet been reached with the Gospel. 

I have no doubt  

that  they will    

be faithful   

and  fruitful 

servants  on the   

mission  �eld. 



Did Roger Williams Start 

The First Baptist Church 

In America?  
by Jim Fellure. 

This twenty-two page booklet refutes 

the Baptist Bride, Landmarkism, and  

Baptist Church Succession theories 

and provides historical documentation 

as proof that Roger Williams did start 

the First Baptist Church in America. 

$1.50 each  

$0.90 each in sets of 10 

Note: A complimentary copy will be included with each First 

Baptist Church picture ordered 
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Victory Baptist Press Bookstore Sales  
Located On the Beautiful Gulf Coast of Northwest Florida 

How To Bring Them  

To Christ  
by R.A. Torrey.   

Most Christians intensely desire to bring 

others to the Lord but somehow find 

themselves overwhelmed with fear, un-

certainty, and rejection.  Torrey's person-

al examples and practical soul-winning 

principles will give you the confidence 

you need. 

110 pages. $8.25 

Are You Supporting a  

Missionary or a Moochionary 
by Jim Fellure. 

This book is a straightforward shot at 

sham missionaries that are bleeding off 

missions’ money that should go for more 

productive causes. The problem and the 

cure are both dealt with in this book in a 

very convicting and instructive manner.   

163 pages. $9.50   

$5.70 each in sets of 10 

$4.75 each in a case of 32 

This beautiful, educational, and inspirational picture of The First 

Baptist Church in America, which was started by Roger Williams 

in 1638 (building erected 1774-75), would make a great addition 

to the foyer of your church or to your office or home. This picture 

will not only beautify its surroundings but will also encourage 

those who see it to study our great heritage. It comes custom 

framed, matted, and ready to hang. 

Suggested retail $260.00. You pay only $160.00 

Measurements = 35 X 29 1/2 inches , including frame 

neither jot nor tittle  
by Tim Fellure.  

Now more than ever, there is a need for 

fundamentalists to arise and defend the 

authority and integrity of the Scriptures. 

The issue must be kept in the forefront, 

the facts must be presented clearly and 

forcefully, the heresy of modern versions 

must be exposed, and the critic must be 

silenced. The battle for the Bible rages 

on. neither jot nor tittle shows the promise 

of God to preserve His Word and how it 

was accomplished.  

191 pages. $12.00 

$7.20 each in sets of 10 



Travis Alltop 

Come Ye Sinners 
Come Ye Sinners / At Calvary / Higher 

Ground / Blessed Redeemer / New High-

way / All I Need / How Tedious and 

Tasteless / Christ Receiveth Sinful Men / I 

Gave My Life For Thee / Sweet By and By / Jesus Loves Even 

Me / Unclouded Day (Instrumental) 

CD $10.00 

The Heavenly Cookbook  
by Mary Fellure.  

This great cookbook will be a great asset 

to your kitchen or as a gift for a friend. It 

contains 469 recipes that Mrs. Mary has 

gathered f rom  m any past ors ’' 

wives during her travels with her hus-

band all across America.  

Note: The Heavenly Cookbook would 

make a great gift for those special ladies 

that you care about. 

180 pages, spiral-bound. $12.00 

$7.20 each in sets of ten 

AUTHORITY -  

Who's in Charge?  
by Tim Fellure.   

When authority is rejected, everything it 

promises - order, security, peace, stand-

ards - breaks down. No institution or culture 

can thrive without a proper regard for au-

thority, as is being demonstrated all around 

us. 

If we are to have unity in our churches, 

peace in our homes, security in our communities, progress in our 

schools, and productivity in our places of employment, then 

someone must be in charge. 

42 pages. $2.95 

$1.77 each in sets of 10 

Shipping & Handling charges.    
Up to $15.00……….$3.50  $15.01—$30.00……$4.50 

$30.01—$60.00…...$5.50    $60.01—$100……. $10.00 

$100 and up………..$15.00 

Make checks payable to: 

Victory Baptist Press Bookstore 

Send orders to: 

Victory Baptist Press Bookstore 
P.O. Box 766 

Milton, FL 32572 
Email: books@victorybaptisss.com 

Victory Baptist Press Bookstore 

Item Description                                                                        Qty.          Price Each          Subtotal 

Order total: 

Shipping: 

Total: 

Ship to: 

Name  

Street 

City                                                      St         Zip 

Email 

 

 

 

 

Victory Baptist  

Press Bookstore  

is a ministry of Vic-

tory Baptist Press.  

Any profit made 

from the sale of 

our competitively 

priced books, goes 

toward the printing 

of more Bibles and 

Scripture portions.  

This is just one 

more way we get 

the Word of God  

to a lost world. 

For your convenience you may also purchase online at www.victorybaptistpress.com 
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Victory Baptist Church 

Crossroads Ensemble 

Our Generation 
Nail It To The Cross / There Is Hope / 

Are You Ready? / Not The Same / Truth 

Is Marching On / I Am What I Am / Our 

Generation / God Wants To Hear You Sing / I'd Rather Live For 

Him / I Can Pray 

CD $12.00 
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Pastor  Tim Fellure 
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The Cleansing of the Temple 
 

Matthew 21:12-15 

In the Old Testament, the Tabernacle 

(later replaced by the more permanent 

Temple) was the earthly dwelling place of 

God. The innermost sanctum was called 

the Holy of Holies and was where the 

Shekinah presence of God dwelt. But the 

Temple became profane, the priests 

corrupt, the sacrifices polluted—and God 

moved out! 

 The next temple that God dwelt in was 

the body of the Lord Jesus. Jesus testified 

to this when He said, “he that hath seen 

me, hath seen the Father.” (John 14:9) But 

when Jesus returned to Heaven, there 

remained no physical temple for God to 

dwell in, so the Father sent the Holy Spirit 

to indwell all those who believe in Christ. 

God, through the Holy Spirit, lives inside 

every believer. We are the temple of God.  

 Then what happens if, and when, I 

sin? God moved out of His earthly temples 

when they were profaned by sin, so will He 

not move out of this temple when I sin? 

Absolutely not! Instead of moving out, what 

God does is cleanse the temple. Instead of 

abandoning the temple, He purges the 

temple and makes it fit to be His dwelling 

place. 

 In our text, Jesus came into the 

Temple in Jerusalem and cleansed the 

moneychangers from it. And when I look at 

what Jesus did in that physical Temple, I 

see a greater spiritual lesson in how He 

cleanses our temple today. 

 

1) The Profaning of the Temple! 

 (21:12-13). The moneychangers in the 

Temple court were unscrupulous men who 

exchanged Roman coins (stamped with 

the image of Caesar) for Jewish coins that 

would be acceptable in the treasury of the 

Temple. The problem was that they were 

not giving a fair rate of exchange. They 

were taking a cut on the side and charging 

an exorbitant fee for their services. Then 

they would go into the treasury and take 

those Jewish coins back out to their tables 

and go through the whole scheme again. 

They had a little scam going and had 

turned the house of prayer into a den of 

thieves. The money that was given and 

was supposed to be for the glory of God 

had become a tool for the greed of man. 

These men were stealing the tribute and 

the glory that belonged to God. 

 You are the temple of God and as a 

temple you exist for one purpose: to glorify 

God (I Cor. 6:19). Your only purpose for 

existence, your only reason to eat food and 

to draw your breath, your only reason to 

occupy the square footage of this earth is 

to give glory to God. But a carnal Christian 

is someone who has turned the temple of 

his body into a den of thieves; someone 

who profanes the temple by taking the 

tribute that belongs to God and receiving it 

unto himself. 

 

2) The Purging Of The Temple! 

 Modernists imagine a meek and mild 

Jesus who knows only love and 

acceptance, but that image doesn’t fit this 

passage. Jesus marched into the Temple, 

determined to purge it of everything that 

profaned it. 

 The Whip of Chastisement! John 2:15 

tells us Jesus made a scourge of small 

cords to drive the moneychangers out. He 

was willing to inflict pain in their lives in 

order to purge the Temple. There is a 

popular misconception about God: that He 

just wants us all to be happy; that He 

wants you to have the best of everything, 

live free, enjoy every day, and just be 

happy all the time. But God’s objective has 

never been to make you happy, but to 

make you holy. That does not mean that 

you can’t be both, but God will bring pain 

into your life, if need be, to make you holy 

and righteous and in the image of Christ.  

The Work of Confusion! Matthew 

21:12 tells us that Jesus also “overthrew 

the tables of the moneychangers.” I can 

see a guy getting to the Temple early that 

morning so he could set up in a prime 

location. He set his table up, had a banner 

waving behind him, all his coins were 

stacked up in neat piles, and his doves 

were in little cages—he was ready for 

business. Then Jesus came through: He 

turned the table upside down, ripped down 

the banner, turned the doves loose, and 

scattered coins all over the ground. This 

guy had his little business all set up 

perfect, and Jesus just made it a mess. 

Maybe he tried to set it back up, but Jesus 

kept kicking it over. He just couldn’t get it 

together because Jesus kept kicking his 

table over 

 Maybe you feel like that. About the 

time you think you’ve gotten it all together, 

someone keeps kicking your table over. 

And that someone could be Jesus. It could 

be Jesus that is bringing confusion into 

your life because you have turned His 

temple into a house of thieves. You get it 

all stacked up real neat and pretty and 

Jesus just sweeps it all down. You live 

from crisis to crisis.  Something is always 

breaking down. You can’t ever get ahead. 

Jesus is kicking your tables over. 

 

3) The Purpose of the Temple!   

 A Place of Prayer (21:13). In the Old 

Testament, there was an altar of incense 

from where a sweet-smelling perfume went 

up to the Lord all the time. It was ever-

burning and  was a picture of intercession 

and praise. And in your life there is to be 

an altar of intercession and praise that is 

constantly burning to the Lord. But you 

won’t do that if the temple is profaned.  

A Place of Power (21:14). It is 

instructive that right after the Temple was 

cleansed, there were healings in the 

temple. When Jesus had cleansed the 

Temple, it became a place of power. It 

became a place Jesus could use to do His 

work. And that’s what all of us should 

desire: to be a temple Jesus can do His 

work through. 

 A Place of Praise (21:15). What Jesus 

did in the Temple was both a consternation 

to the enemies of Christ and a consolation 

to the friends of Christ. The critics 

complained, but others saw what had 

happened in the Temple and it was an 

occasion for them to praise Christ. How we 

should desire to be a vessel of honor, one 

in which Christ is glorified. 


